بسم الثة الرحمن الرحيم



THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN MINISTRY OF EDUCATION

GENERAL SECONDARY CERTIFICATE EXAMINATION-2018 GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورة الشتوية / المستوى الثاني / الكتاب الجديد

(وثيقة محمية/محدود)

DATE: Saturday 20th of January, 2018

TIME: 1 HOUR AND A HALF

٢ ـ للمتقدمين في القروع المهنية.

ملحوظ ات: ١- أجب عن أسئلة هذه الورقة جميعها.

٣. عدد الأسئلة: (٥)، وعدد الصفحات: (٤).

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

The earliest form of pizza was invented when soldiers needed food to take with them on long marches. They baked a kind of bread flat on their shields and then covered it with cheese and dates. This early pizza was a convenient, healthy food for people who were constantly on the move. The wheat flour base provided energy in the form of carbohydrates, the cheese gave the soldiers calcium, which kept their bones and teeth healthy, and the dates provided protein, fibre and various vitamins and minerals that are necessary to keep the body healthy. Pizza is also mentioned in the 3rd century BCE, when there was written evidence of a flat round bread that had olive oil, herbs and honey on the top. It was backed on hot stones.

When people explored the remains of Pompeii, Italy, they found evidence of a flat flour cake that was baked and widely eaten there at that time. There was also evidence of the first pizza restaurants in Pompeii in the 16th century CE. Visitors can see the Pizza ovens in the ruins, even today.

In 1522 CE, travellers returning to Europe from Peru brought back tomatoes with them. The people of Naples added the new tomatoes to their bread, and created the first simple pizza.

When many Italians emigrated to America in the 19th century CE, they took the recipe for pizza with them. Its popularity there spread all over the world, and today it is a favourite dish in almost every country.

Question Number One (23 points)

- A. 1. Dates in the earliest form of pizza provided soldiers with four substances.

 Write down two of these substances. (4 points)
 - 2. Who created the first simple pizza?

(3 points)

- 3. Find a word in the text which means "small plants that are used to improve the taste of food". (3 points)
- 4. What does the underlined word "they" refer to?

(3 points)

5. Two ingredients were used to make the first simple pizza. Write them down.

(4 points)

6. Who introduced the recipe for pizza to America?

(3 points)

SEE PAGE TWO ...

PAGE TWO

B. Extra Reading: (3 points)

Read the following lines which are taken from *Hard Times* carefully, then answer the questions that follow:

Mr Bounderby is shocked to see it is Mrs Pegler and reluctantly admits that she is his mother. Mrs Pegler visited the bank to see what had become of her son. Mr Bounderby confesses that he had not really grown up in a poor home.

1. What does the word "confesses" mean?

(1 point)

2. Why did Mrs Pegler visit Mr Bounderby at his work at the bank?

(2 points)

Question Number Two (16 points)

A. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete each of the following sentences. There are more words than you need. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 points)

sunlight, poets, clerk, turbines, cattle

- 1. All plants like to grow towards the -----
- 2. The court ----- will notify the witness when and where to appear.
- 3. Villagers traditionally have the right to graze their ---- on the common land.
- 4. The poetry club published an anthology of books for several -----.

B. Choose the suitable item from those given to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points)

1. Hazem worked in a non- profit organization that works for the ----- of the wildlife.

(conservable, conservation, conserved)

2. Lead is a dangerous ----- which has been removed from the gas used in cars.

(polluted, pollutant, pollute)

- 3. The doctor's ----- of the problem helped him to properly diagnose the patient. (comprehend, comprehension, comprehensive)
- C. Study the following sentence and answer the question that follows. Write the answer down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (2 points)

Sameer likes chicken dishes that are soaked in lemon juice.

Replace the underlined word with an appropriate synonym.

SEE PAGE THREE ...

PAGE THREE

Question Number Three (14 points) A. Correct the verbs between brackets then write your answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. 1. I was TV when you called me. (watch)
2. My daughter the alphabet by the time she started school. (learn)
3. Before man writing, he had found simple ways to communicate. (invent)
4. Sami hopes medicine at university. (study)
B. Complete the following items using reported speech. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points) 1. "Osama has been working on the project for over two weeks."
Osama said
2. "Where did Ali spend his money?"
Ali's father wanted to know
3. "Do you like chocolate?"
Suha asked Huda
Question Number Four (10 points) Choose the suitable item from those given to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.
1: I'm almost sure that there were traffic problems on the highway. I taken
a different road.
(can't have , might have , must have)
2. Ahmad robbed the bank. He is such a nice person.
(can't have , might have , must have)
3. The students their teeth checked by a dentist last week.
(has , have , had)
4. Our neighbor wants his house so he is going to phone a decorator.
(redecorate , redecorated , redecorates)
5. While the author was staying in Paris, he his most valuable book.
(write, wrote, writes)
SEE PAGE FOUR

PAGE FOUR

Question Number Five (7 points)

A. GUIDED WRITING (2 points)

Read the information in the table below, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET, write two sentences about the benefits of healthy food. Use the appropriate linking words.

The benefits of healthy food...

- · control weight.
- · improve mood.
- decrease the risk of heart diseases.
- increase productivity at work.

B. FREE WRITING (5 points)

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

- 1. Some people think that parents should teach children how to be good members of the society. Others, however, believe that school is the place to teach this. Write an article giving reasons for your answer and include any relevant example from your own knowledge or experience.
- 2. In the modern workplace, there is no longer the attitude that "a job is for life". Nowadays, many people take the option to change jobs, while others prefer not to. Write an article discussing the good and bad points of the above attitudes.

THE END

م يسم الله الرحين الرحيم الله الرحيم الله المحامل الماء ١٠ الدورة الشتويل المتعامل الماء ١٠ الدورة الشتويل م

وزارة القربية والتعليم مارة الامتحالات والاختبارات الامتحالات الامتحالات العامة

مدة الامتحان: به ١ التاريخ: ٦-١-١١ المبعث: اللغه المائدة مي المائدة الما

Question Number One (23 points)

A. 1. (4 points, 2 points each) Any two of the following:

1) protein 2) fibre 3) various vitamins 4) minerals

2. The people of Naples (3 points)

3. herbs (3 points)

4. people (3 points)

5. (4 points, 2 points each)

1) tomatoes 2) bread

6. Many Italians who emigrated to America in the 19th century CE. (3 points)

B. Extra reading: (3 points)

1. reluctantly admits (1 point)

2. Mrs Pegler visited the bank to see what had become of her son. (2 points)

Question Number Two (16 points)

A. (8 points, 2 points each)

1. sunlight 2. clerk 3. cattle 4. poets

B. (6 points, 2 points each)

1. conservation 2. pollutant 3. comprehension

C. marinated (2 points)

Question Number Three (14 points)

A. (8 points, 2 points each)

1. watching 2. had learnt / had learned 3. invented 4. to study

B. (6 points, 2 points each)

1. Osama said he had been working on the project for over two weeks.

2. Ali's father wanted to know where Ali spent his money.

OR

Ali's father wanted to know where Ali had spent his money

3. Suha asked Huda if / whether she liked chocolate.

Question Number Four(10 points, 2 points each)

1. must have 2. can't have 3. had 4. redecorated 5. wrote

Question Number Five(7 points) A. GUIDED WRITING: (2 points) Marking Scheme:

2	comprehensive information with appropriate linking words, without spelling mistakes
1	acceptable level of communicating the ideas with some grammatical and spelling mistakes
0	miscommunication of the ideas, a lot of grammatical and spelling mistakes

B. FREE WRITING: (5 points)

Open answer

THE END

ميل هذا الملف من موقع الأوائل